KEYSTONE OAKS SCHOOL DISTRICT

HILLSDALE SCHOOL
1444 Hillsdale Avenue

Pittsburgh, PA 15218
OFFICE OF THE PRINCIFAL . OFFICE PHONE
PHONE (412) 571-6121 {412) 571-6120

6/30/95

To Whom It May Concern:

Dr. Sathya Lingaraju was a consultant Pediatrician and Adolescent Physician
for Hillsdale School during the 1984-85 school year in affiliation with Children's
Hospital of Pittsburgh. Dr, Lingaraju was a most valuable resource person and |

~ consultant for our Instructional Support Team (IST) as well as to our teachers within
* the school setting. Her input and developmental analysis with student cases was

extremely insightful when designing instructional strategies to meet individual student
needs. .

Dr. Lingaraju interacted superbly with school personnel and her
professionalism permeated throughout the school. She was totally respected by the
entire staff. | believe she would te a-tremendous asset to any school. district seeking
her services. If there would be a need for any additional information regarding Dr.
Lingaraju please do not hesitate to contact me at the above phone number.

Sincerely,

Q
el
James T. Daley
Principal

Hillsdale, School



STATE OF DELAWARE
OFFcE oF THE GOVERNOR

THOMAS R. CARPER
GOVERNDR

November B, 1993

Ssathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D.
Division of Public Health
Jesse S. Cooper Building
Federal and Water Streets
Dover, Delaware 19901

Dear Dr. Lingaraju:

I am writing to extend my thanks for your participation as a
member of the Interagency Coordinating Council for the Birth-to-

Three Progranm.

I know you share the pride that I feel in the progress that
has been made, and I have been informed of the hard work and effort
you put in which allowed the program to reach this point.

The State of Delaware and, in particulﬁr, the families for
whom this program is designed owe you a great deal. My best wishes
for your future, and thank you again!

Sincerely,

homas R. Carpwe<
Governor

TRC/LDB:sm

cc: Carmen R. Nazario
Christine M. Long
Charles Konigsberg, Jr., M.D., M.P.H.

LEGISLATIVE HALL CARVEL STATE OFFICE BLDG.
DOVER, DE 182801 WILMINGTON, DE 19801
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ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERS

J. Allen Ball, Sr

Pairick B, Bell, Esg.
Sandra Bell, M.D.

John Bowles

Barnarding A Clarka, AN
Victoria R Fu, Ph.O
Evelyn Grosn

Mesna Harra, MD
Joseph W Maxwell, PhoD.
. Gerald Minskoll, Ed.D.
Linda Tadd Puller

Sally T. Rodgers
Marngarel . Seiler, Esq
Lilyan Y. Speno

Dawothy H. Slambaugh, Esg

MARTHA NORRIS GILBERT
DIRECTOR

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

DEPARTMENT FOR CHILDREN

TELEPHONE |B04) TRA-S507

805 East Broad Street
11th Floor, 8th Street Office Building
Richmond, Virginia 23219

May 1, 1990

Sathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D.

Director of Child Health

Division of Maternal and Child Health
Department of Health

James Madison Building

Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Dr. Lingaraju:

First, I want to express our sincere appreciation to you for
your outstanding presentation at the Advocacy Seminar we con-
ducted for the Executive Directors of Big Brothers/Big Sisters on

April 2seth.

Several of the participants noted that they es-

pecially appreciated meeting you and hearing from you.

Secondly, I want to let you know what a loss we shall be
experiencing without you here in Virginia. Perhaps your greatest
contribution, in our estimation, has been the visibility you have
given to children's health issues. Your clarity on topics re-
lating to child health has enabled many lay persons to develop
greater appreciation for the work and emphases of our Health
Department, and your participation in policy meetings has been
especially noteworthy.

My staff joins me in extending best wishes to you in your
new position. Thank you for caring. Keep in touch.

MNG/smb

Sincerely,

Mart

ris Gilbert

cc: C.M.G. Buttery, M.D.
Edwin M. Brown, M.D., M.P.H.
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COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
P.O. BOX 6Q
RICHMOND 23216-2060

November 19, 1985

Dr. Sathyavathi Lingaraju
Pediatric Consultant
Department of Health i
109 Governor Street

James Madison Building

Richmond, Virginia 23219

Dear Dr. Lingaraju:

On behalf of the Department of Education, we wish to take this oppor-
tunity to say sincerely and simply, thank you for your participation in the
Statewide Conference for Local School Division Administrators of Special
Education Programs and Services on October 10, 1985,

Your presentation was an essential part of the program and it gave
attention to critical issues involving health care services for handicapped
children. From a review of the conference evaluation forms, your workshop
session was evaluated by the participants as being most beneficial in terms
of the appropriateness and relevance of the information shared. '

I.wish for you continued success in your professional endeavors to up-
grade the quality of health care programs and services for handicapped
children.

Again, please accept our thanks for helping to make this conference
a success.

Sincecely,

Patricia A. White, Supervisor
Health Related Services

e

Leslie W. Jones, Acting Director
for Special Education Programs

-

PAW/LWJ:wwh

cc: Dr, Alice Linyear
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DELAWARE CONGRESS OF PARENTS AND TEACHERS, INC.

Delaware PTA - Frank J. Mclntosh
President

State Office
924 South Gerald Drive
Mewark, Delaware 19713
737-4648

February L, 1993

Dr. Sathyavathi Lingaraju

Director, Child Health/Children with Special Health Needs
Division of Public Health

Federal and Water Streets

Dover, Delaware 19901-1401

Dear Dr. Lingaraju:

On behalf of the Delaware PTA, I want to thank you for sharing your
expertise and knowledge about children's health care issues with us.
Your presentation was very well received by the attendees at our con-
ference and underscored the need for them and other PTA members to
support the work of the Department of Public Health as it seeks to
provide health care for all children and adolescents in the state.

I hope that the Department of Public Health and the Delaware PTA will
continue to communicate and work together to meet the needs of children.
Please let me know if there are issues that PTA could help the Departmen
with in terms of contacting legislators or other decision-makers. We

are very impressed with the report of the Child Health Task Force and
thank you for sharing that report with us.

I look forward to talking with you again.

Sincerely,

" i

it
Jean W. Allen

[ Nice pi7ﬁident for Legislation

“BETTER HOMES, BETTER SCHIOOLS, BETTER COMMUNITIES™



- Department of Health
STATE HEALTH COMMISSIONER . Richmond, V{'rgim'a 23219
April 11,1990

C. M. G. BUTTERY, M., M.PH.

Sathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D., M.P.H.
Director

Child Health Program

Division of Maternal and Child Health
State Health Department

109 Governor Street

Richmond, Virginia 23219

Dear Dr. Lingaraﬁu:
Thank'yuu for your letter of April 4.

Although I am sorry you will not be staying with the
department, I know you will enjoy the challenge facing you when you
move to Delaware. You have many friends in Virginia, particularly
among pediatricians. The quality of your work and your dedication
have been outstanding.

I wish you well and hope to see you from time to time, either
at meetings or when you find yourself drawn back to Virginia for

visits.

Most sinc

C. M~G. Buttéry, M.B., M.P.H.
State Health Commissioner

. R T /A



JOHNS HOPKIN

5 I G5 X

School of Hygiene and Public Health

Hampton House

624 N. Broadway

Baltimora MD 21203

(410) 955-3384 / FAX (410) 955-2303

Department of Maternal and Child Health

December 1, 1992

Charles Konigsberg, Jr., MD, MPH
Director, Division of Public Health
Delaware Health and Social Services
Jesse S. Cooper Building

P.0O. Box 637

Dover, DE 19903

Dear Dr. Konigsberg:

I want to drop you this short note to congratulate you on
the publication of your report "A Framework for Planning"
Development of a Comprehensive Primary Health Care System for All
Children and Adolescents in Delaware. I think the Child Health
Task Force in Delaware has done a superb job of putting together
an impressive body of information on the current health care
needs of children in Delaware and beginning to take the important
steps to developing an improved system of care.

I'm pleased that those of us at Johns Hopkins School of
Hygiene and Public Health could be of help to you in the
development of this project. I very much appreciate the kind
words stated in the report about cur contribution. We look
forward to working with you further on this and related
activities.

Again, I'd like to congratulate Lou Bartoshesky as
chairperson of the Child Health Task Force and Sathya Lingaraju
as your head of Child Health Services for their impressive effort
in putting this report together.

Sincerely yours,

i
" Bernard Guyer, M.D., M.P.H.

Professor and Chairman

cc: Dr. Louis Bartoshesky
Dr. sathya Lingaraju

""""'.‘r'_" i v 3
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Child Development Resources
Post Office Box 299

L

Lightfoot, )Virginia 23090-02¢%

Phone 804 565-0303 FAX 804 564-0144

20 June 1990

Sathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D.
Senior Public Health Physician
Milford Health Unit

1113 Church Avenue

Milford, Delaware 19963

Dear Sathya:

[ hope by now you are settled into your new surroundings in Delaware. I did
not have the opportunity to personally say good-bye and wish you well in your
new position.

I would like to express my appreciation for your work at Children's Specialty
Services. You were instrumental in bridging the gap in planning for health
and other developmental services for children with special needs and the
establishment of essential programs. Your efforts as an advocate for children
a;d1fam11ies succeeded in improving the health and well-being of Virginia's
children.

We are saddened that we will no longer enjoy your expertise on a regular basis,
but hope that we may call on you from time to time for input on vital questions
concerning services for children and families. Best of luck in your new
position.

Sincerely,

Corinne W. Garland -

Executive Director

CWG/aih

Q)

A non-profit agency serving young children and their families Unitea Way



Action for Prevention, nc.

A voluntary organiztion promoting the prevention of mental retardation and other developmental disabilities in Virginia

P.O. Box 2347 ..

President
Lois Van Valkenburgh

Vice-President
Debra Langseth

Secretary
Catherine Chafin

Treasurer
Bernardine Clarke, MSN

Past President
John Pezzoli

Board of Directors

B. H. Allen, Ph.D.

Susan A. Dilks, M.D.
Joan Atkin, M.D.

Debra Carlotts

Linda Corey, Fh.D.
Michael Fehl, Ed.D.
Howard Gamer, Ph.D.
Gary Hammer, Ph.D.
Linda Harris, R.N.

JoAnne Hughes, R.N., M.Ed.
H. K. Lee

Sarzh Liddle

Sathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D.
Ann Lodge. Ph.D.

Susan L. Mclead, M.D.
Barbara Meaze

David Parker, Ph.D.
Marilyn Riddle

Harriet Ruszell, R.N.
Margaret Smith

Susan Spielberg

Jeanetie Strayve

Linda C. Veldheer, D.P.A.

William 8. Francis, Ir.
Counsel

Richmond.Virginia 23218 . (804) TE3-1701

Y
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April 16, 1890
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Sathwvavathi Lingaraju, MD, MPH
Fediatric Consultant

Division of MCH

109 Governor Street

Richmond, VA 23218 -
Dear Sathy:

Congratulations on your new position. Delaware’s gain is
Virginia’s loss. 1 know that the Department of Health will
miss your commitment and skills. Most of all, however, the
Board of Action for Prevention, Inc. will be the lesser with
your departure.

You have been a thoughtful, helpful and knowledgeable member
and contributor. We will all miss your expertise and your
good humor.

Best of luck from all of us on the board and especially from
me, Thank you.

Always,

s

Lois Van Valkenburgh
President
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DELAWARE PLACE » SEAFORD, DELAWARE 19973 » (302} 629-4504
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BOARD OF EDUCATION ADMINIS TRA T

S A BEICIOS PRESIDEMT i

24 April 1991

Dr. Sathyavathi Lingaraju 1991 ||
Milford State Service Center APR 2 9199 lL—J
11-13 Church Avenue

Milford, DE 19963 WATCH

Dear Dr. Lingaraju:

I would like to thank you and Ginger for your fine presentation to our parent/teacher group.
Certainly there is no group of students more challenging (perhaps, trying) than those
students with attention problems. The information you shared with the group will help us
address some of our concerns as we attempt to work with this population. Your
suggestion to form a parent group was excellent. Hopefully we will bring this suggestion
to fruition within the year.

Again, thank you for an informative evening. We will be looking forward to working with
you in the very near future.

Sincerely,

i
[

o - A
e pt L éﬂ'?;:(

Shirley J. Butler, Ed.D.
Supervisor of Special Programs and Services

S1B:fvp

( EACH LEARMNER 15 A WORTHY INDIVIDUAL
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. . DIRECTOR
JRACKING, CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL

HEALTH NEEDS SECTION

PROGRAM

March 25, 1992

Sathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D., MPH
P.0. Box 637
Dover, DE 19903

Dear Sathya:

Greetings! I hope all is well with you. Finally, I have a copy
of the High Priority Infant Tracking Program Pilot Project Year I
Report to share with you. The Report will give you an update of
the happenings of the tracking program.

This program owes such a lot to you. Your vision for this program
and the organization of support that you built continues to be the
foundation that the program relies on.

Due to interest in the ongoing operation of the tracking program,
the Office of the Secretary of Health and Human Services negotiated
to secure $147,000 in federal Part-H funds from the Department of
Mental Health, Mental Retardation and Substance Abuse Services,
and| $30,000 in general state funds for each year of the 93-94
biennium. Getting any dollars in today's economic climate in
Virginia is a victory. So, the High Priority Infant Tracking
Program will continue with expansion and planning toward growth
into a statewide system.

None of this would be possible except for your insightful vision
for this program and your ability to establish a good statewide
base of support. The program continues to benefit from your
efforts. Thank you.

Sincerely,

.--}M E:L-,-....___A____,/
Melanie Sterling, M.Ed., Coordinator
High Priority Infant Tracking Program

Enclosure

Virginia Department of Health » P.0O. Box 2448 « Richmond, Virginia 23218 « (804) 371-4126/786-3691



COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

DEPARTMENT OF
) s fth, Mental Reiardation and Substanee s e MAILING ADDRESS
PR LS IVL {e&emﬁ Health. . 1 . wd Substanee Abuse Sereices F"L_D g;:ﬁg;—a
COMMISSIONER AICHMOND. vA 22274

TEL. |BOS TEE-3321

May 15, 1990

Sathya Lingaraju, M.D.
1700 N. Dupont Highway
Apt. J 103

Dever, Delaware 19901

Dear Sathya,

We want to extend our deepest appreciation to you for your
many contributions of time, energy and talent as the Health
Department's representative to the VICC. The leadership and
expertise you provided as co-chair of the Child Find Task Force
were invaluable and irreplaceable. Your active participation on
the Identification/Tracking Committee in particular will be
missed.

We also wanted to especially thank you for giving of your
personal time to speak on EPSDT at the May 1, 1990 Local Planning
Coordinators Meeting. It was very generous of you to participate
during such a busy time.

We know the Part H staff joins me in wishing you the best of
luck in your new endeavor in Delaware. Stay in touch!

Again, many thanks and best wishes for the future.
Mo sincerely,

Anne Lucas, MS, OTR
Part H Cocrdinator

Mike Fehl, Ed.D.
Director-

VOICE/TDOD (B04) 371-8977
FAX (BD4) TBG-4145



Action for Prevention, nc.

A voluntary organiztion promoting the prevention of mental retardation and other developmental disabilities in Virginia

P.O. Box 2347 .

President
Lois ¥an Valkenburgh

Vice-President
Debra Langseth

Secrelary
Catherine Chafin

Treasurer
Bernardine Clarke, MSN

Past President
John Pezzoli

Board of Directors

B. H. Allen, Ph.D.
Susan A, Dilks, M.D.
Joan Atkin, M.D.
Debra Carlouti

Linda Corey, Ph.D.
Michael Fehl, Ed.D.
Howard Garner, Ph.D.
Gary Hammer, Ph.D.
Linda Harris, R.N.

JoAnne Hughes, R.N., M.Ed.

H. K. Lee

Sarah Liddle

Sathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D.
Ann Lodge. Ph.D.

Susan L. MecLeod, M._D.
Barbara Mease

David Parker, Ph.D.
Marilyn Riddle

Harriet Russell, R.N.
Margaret Smith

Susan Spielberg

Jeanetie Strayve

Linda C. Veldheer, D.P.A.

William 5. Francis, Ir.
Counsel

Richmond, Virginia 23218 . (B04) 783-1701
: o=
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Sathyvavathi Lingaraju, MD, MPH ==~

Pediatric Consultant
Division of MCH

109 Governor Street
REichmond, V& 23219 -

Dear Sathy: ¥

Congratulations on your new position. Delaware’s gain is
Virginia’s loss. I know that the Department of Health will
miss your commitment and skills. Most of all, however, the
Board of Action for Prevention, Inc. will be the lesser with
your departure.

You have been a thoughtful, helpful and knowledgeable member
and contributor. We will all miss your expertise and your
good humor.

Best of luck from all of us on the board and especially from
me. Thank wyou.

Always,

s

Lois Van Valkenburgh
President



VIRGINIA
DNSTITUTE FOR
DEVELOPMENTAL
DISABILITIES

i

Dr. Sathyavathi Lingaraju
Virginia Department of Health
109 Governor Street

James Madison Building
Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Dr. Lingaraju:

Belatedly, I am acknowledging your kind letter and want to congratulate
vou on vour appointment in Delaware.

Although we have not had an opportunity to work together, I am acquainted
with your well-deserved reputation in collaborating with VIDD projects
and efforts. You will be missed, and I only wish I had had the opportu-
nity to work directly with you. -

i
/

Sincergly, i

\jr\u-"u__.f\.__;‘:;
Howard L. Sparks
Executive Director

May 10, 1990

HLS/elf

Office 804-225.3576
Voice or TDD B(4-225-3875

A University Affiliated Program at Virginia Commonwealth University
301 West Franklin Street « Box 3020 » Richmond, Virginia 23284-3020



Virginia Chapter

and the Virginia Pediatric Society

is pleased to present this

Certificate of Appreciation

Sathyavathi Ltinngaraiu, M.D.

State Health Department Liaison, 1989-1990
For Outstanding Service

= %/ % % r-\/ March 2, 1991

President ' Date

TG s



COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Department of Health Regulatory Boards
Virginia State Board of Medicine
517 West Grace Street
F.O. Box 27708

. = Boo¥ i
Richmond, Virginia 23261 Octcber 14, 1983

Johns Hookins Sch. of Hvgiene & Public Hlth.

615 N Wolfe St.

Baltimore, MD 21205 Re: Sathvavathi Lingaraju, M.D.

{Name of applicant)
*Applicant must sign on reversa side
of this form.

To Whom it may concern:

The Virginia State Board of Medicine receives a great number of applications for licensure. Since we cannot
personally interview these applicants, we are forced to depend on information from the businesses/institutions
in which the applicant has been employed, had post-graduate training, affiliations, and/or staff privileges. We
feel that in making our decisions we can get invaluable heip from those with whom the applicant has worked.

Please answer the following questions to the best of your ability, and return this form to us at your earliest
convenience. Thank you. (Flease use reverse side for further commenis if needed.)

VIRGINIA STATE BOARD OF MEDICINE
1. Dateand type of sarvice: This doctor sarved withusas __ A& s3tude nt i

from (month) T Lt ’"‘}f (year) _ L9 &L to(month) -‘.'3-1‘5-;5}' . (year) £ ?E.-?
2. \.':'ufas this doctor a person of responsibility? \{ES
3. Woas this doctor ethical and honest? 7‘6
4. Did haesshe have the ability to get along with othars? ‘?('E-S' eI U‘Eﬂ'?{ WLl -ff
5. DidFe/she have a good knowledge of his/her profession? Y 25
6. Didhe/she have any defects or handicap?‘éch might limit his/her effectiveness? /‘ff ©
(If yes, pleae explain) Bl

7. Were you satisfirijl:{l_ w1§ this dpétor’s performance, and would you welcome him/her to work with you in
the future?

8. My judgement of this doctor’s character and professional ability is as follows: -
EXCeillT WollKeld gwno PHYSIC BN . {/Eﬁy S,
CONSCIer7I0vsS GliGed 7 @#nio CECA TR .o =

— i'\_-

LT e Q?ﬁj& /JJ i
} : Title p-‘l’c&é?"\" f—/ Sﬁ_.d,&)_ﬁ

ff1'|'t't‘~r

FThir rrmaer conil hnmneme & —ser of sha nmabeante fila 5AA A S FBua .-r P rhs .iﬁﬁ.l'.l".“n .un.-m P anA'.h‘ -




VIRGINIA POISON CENTER NETWORK

Blue Ridge Poison Center
Box 484, Medical Centar
Univer sty of Vugmnia
Charloneswlle, Va. 22908
Busirese: |60} §24-2208

(B04) 924-5543

Virginia Commonwealin Unmversiy

= Aichmand, \V'a. 23238
9 %ﬁ&‘ Businasc: (63<] 7664762

(B04) 786-9123 or 911

Members: Nalional Poison Center Natwork

——

July 1, 1986 - A3 e ;
i f:-; "P_'_-,'x. e
'y Eub‘ . el -, ‘._:-..
= bl gE
American Board of Preventive Medicine w2l . i
Pright State University School of Medicine E_.:-:} Lot
P.0. Box 927 : . \ﬁﬁﬁa vl
Dayton, Ohio 45401 "It o

v“ﬁE: Sathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D.

Dear Sir:

My involvement with Dr. Lingaraju has been through injury prevention
programs in the State of Virginia. Firstly, she funds the Poison Center
that I direct and with her assistance, we have developed 2 Health-Injury
Prevention Education position which is broader than poisoning. Secondly,

we have worked on Public Education and Professional Education programs
regarding injury prevention.

It is my opinion that Dr. Lingaraju's understanding of the Injury
Prevention literature and her ability to assess this type. of
epidemiological and clinical data is excellent., She arrives at well
balanced conclusions and derives from them strategies for activities
which are both well targeted and possible. S5She remaines undaunted by

the beurocracy in which she works. Her calm, thoughtful style, I am sure,
is essential to her productivity.

I have seen her sufficiently to have firm opinion that
she is a woman of extraordinary intellectual honesty, that will not be
easily undermined by the necessities of poligital whim. I hold her in
high esteem and enjoy the colleapueship which I have with her.

Sincerely,
22HE Y~ Y 775777 2
Lorne K. Garrettson, M.D.

Director and Professor
Central Virginia Poison Center

LKG/jlp

Central Virginia Poison Center
Box 522, Medical College of Yirginia Hospaals
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DELAWARE HEALTH
AND SOCIAL SERVICES

Division OF PUBLIC HEALTH

BUuREAU OF PERSONAL HEALTH SERVICES

May 17, 1991

Frederick Palmer, M.D.
The EKeanedy Institute

707 North Broadway
Baltimore, Maryland 21205

Dear Dr. Palmer:

Sathyavathi Lingaraju, M.D:, has worked for the Division of Public
Health exactly cone year. Her basic function was to develcp and
improve our high-risk infant and assessment (school-age) clinics
in the lower portion of Delaware. After a year I can state that
her efforts are above expectation.

Her developmental pediatric skills are good; she obviously feels
that they need improvement. Her interaction with patients and co-
workers is excellent, certainly not requiring further training.
Sathyavathi’s greatest asset is a remarkable interest in all
aspects of maternal and child health but focused on children with
special needs.

This talented lady will succeed in any effort she chooses. The
services to special-needs children in Delaware would miss her
greatly, Dbut I would be less than honest 4if I did not
wholeheartedly recommend her for your program.

Sincerely,

Ot 4297%/92

Jchn A. J. Forest, Jr.
Chief
Bureau of Personal and Family Health

JAF /dvm

PO Box €37 = DoveER = DeELAwWaRE # 19903



DELAWAFRE AEALTH
AND SCOCIAL SERVICES

Divisior. CF PuaLs PZALTY

MEMORANDUM:

TO: ALL STAFF
FROM:  Charles Konigsberg, Jr, M.D., M.P.H. Mﬁf

DATE.: October 2, 1992

SUBJECT: Leadership for Maternal and Child Health

Iam plea.sé*ta announce, effective immediately, that Dr. Sathyavathi Lingaraju is director for the
Maternal and Child Health Branch within the Health Monitoring and Consultation Section. Ms.
Deborah Clendaniel will serve as a deputy, with specific responsibilities for administrative matters

and for the nutrition programs.

I am excited about this assignment for Dr. Lingaraju. I would ask all who work directly with or
have some relationship with the MCH programs to work cooperatively with Dr. Lingaraju. MCH
can and should play a key role in this changing heaith care world here in Delaware. I challenge all
to think positively, look at what is:happening around us and pull together to make MCH an
important factor in determining health care policy in this state.

CK/ulj
pc:  Thomas P. Eichler, Secretary




Twin Cities Campus Division of Health Management and Policy ~ Box 97 et
: C309 Mayo Memaorial Building
School of Pudlls Heatth 420 Delaware Street S.E.

Minneapolis, MN 354535-0381

612-624-1110
Fax: 612-624-3972

February 22, 1993

Sathyavath Lingaraju, M.D., M.P.H.
Division of Public Health

PO Box 637

Dover DE 19903-0637

Dear Dr. Lingaraju:

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you so very much for your involvement in the Delaware
surveys of adolescent health, school wellness centers, parents, and school officials. From our recent
conversations with the Department of Health, we understand that there has been a flurry of activity
associated with these findings, and a rapidly developing agenda related to school-based services and
adolescents' access to and utilization of primary care services.

It is particularly gratifying for us to see these kinds of developments which parallel the community and
state activation that occurred in Minnesota in the late 1980's, related to our statewide adolescent health
survey and the subsequent institutionalization of a similar survey every two years by the Minnesota
Department of Education.

We look forward to the widespread dissemination of the survey results and the creative ways that health
and education officials in Delaware will use the information in order to promote the health, well-being, and
educability of Delaware students. We, at the National Adolescent Health Resource Center, will be happy
to provide any additional guidance or benefits of the experience we have had with survey dissemination
over the past several years. We wish you all the best in your important efforts.

e @

Michael D. Resnick, Ph.D. Robert William Blum, M.D., Ph.D., MPH
Associate Professor of Public Health and Professor and Director,

Pediatrics; Director, National Division of General

Adolescent Health Resource Center Pediatrics and Adolescent Health
MDR:Imr

mdrity-delaw.doc

cc:  Rachel Yoskowitz
Linda Harris



